March 15, 2010

To whom it may concern:

It has been a privilege in the last year and a half to get to know Brian and Leah Grover and to witness the deepening of their vision for ministry in Tuva.  My husband and I first made their acquaintance by email, when Brian wrote to us at Heart Sounds International, inquiring about ministry trips to Tuva.  Shortly after that, we were able to meet them in person on a trip to Chicago, where they came to Moody Bible Institute to hear me speak in chapel about our recent trip to Tuva. We spent a couple of days with them in Chicago and then invited Brian to join us the next summer on a follow-up trip to Tuva.

Brian’s amazing talent in Tuvan music (both singing and playing indigenous instruments) led to a stunning breakthrough for our ministry in Tuva.  At the insistence of the local people, he participated in a festival of Christian music there, astonishing them with performances that were both inspiring and convicting.  Many Tuvan musicians in the church had been shy about performing throat-singing in Christian contexts, but it became clear during the festival that they clearly saw the value of worshiping God using their own heart music styles.  I am convinced that things will never be the same for the churches in Tuva.  
Much work remains to be done in Tuva.  The Russian influence on local churches has been strong since the churches began 20 years ago; Tuvans are struggling to find ways to make their churches more culturally “Tuvan”. Unfortunately, they have a long way to go, but I observed on our trip that Brian has an uncanny ability to build friendships with Tuvans. He is quickly gaining an under-standing of their felt needs and how to meet them in culturally-appropriate and empowering ways.
We got to know Leah and the children later, but it has been a thrill to see Leah’s heart grow for Tuva and to know that she feels called to Tuva, as does Brian. I am convinced that one of the strengths Brian and Leah both bring to ministry in Tuva is that they are used to living simply and in close quarters because of having more than two decades of experience living in intentional Christian community… this is ideal! In addition, their 18 months of experience as a family on the Navajo reservation has also prepared them in some really crucial ways. After reviewing these factors, it was a great delight, at our recent HSI 10-year anniversary celebrations, to appoint Brian to be HSI’s “Tuvan Ministry Coordinator” and to commission them both for service.  
We are praying for a team of partners to be raised up so that the Grovers can have the opportunity to take trips to Tuva, continuing to build on the foundation that has been laid – impacting Tuva for Christ through their friendships with Christians and non-Christians alike.  I cannot stress more strongly the need for their presence in Tuva.  We encourage you to join the Grovers’ team of partners and rejoice with us, knowing that great things will happen because of their ministry there.

Yours in Christ,

Robin Harris
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